
 

 

 

 

               

    19 August 2022 

 

 

Excellency,  

 

Further to my letter dated 17 June 2022 regarding the convening of the High-level Forum 

on the Culture of Peace on 6 September 2022, I have the honour to enclose herewith the concept 

note and a tentative programme for the meeting.  

 

Additional information on the Forum will be made available on the website of the President 

of the General Assembly: https://www.un.org/pga/76/culture-of-peace. The Forum will be webcast 

live on UN Web TV. 

 

The list of speakers for the plenary segment is open for inscription. Delegations wishing to 

deliver statements in the plenary segment are invited to inscribe through e-deleGATE (>>General 

Assembly Plenary >> Speakers List >> e-Speakers). The time limit for statements will be three 

minutes for individual delegations and five minutes for statements delivered on behalf of groups 

of States. In view of the limited time available for the plenary segment, the texts of statements 

submitted by speakers inscribed on the list that are not delivered by the end of the meeting will be 

posted on “eStatements” in the Journal of the United Nations. In this regard, delegations are 

encouraged to send their statements to estatements@un.org to facilitate interpretation and for 

posting on eStatements. 

 

An updated programme of the High-level Forum will be conveyed in due course. For 

further information, your office may contact Ms. Isabel Avomo Sima (Isabel.avomosima@un.org) 

and Ms. Lea Socheleau (lea.socheleau@un.org), Advisers at the Peace and Security Team in my 

Office. 

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

      

             

        

Abdulla SHAHID 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives 

And Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 
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